NORIE Meeting Notes

June 8, 2010,      1:00-4:00 pm

Chemeketa Community College, Salem Campus

Attendees:  approximately 16 people; representing  University of Portland, Portland State University, Chemeketa Community College, Reed College, Willamette University, and Western Oregon University.

Co Chairs:  

- Joshua Davis, Portland State University, Tel. 503-725-4050 , jndavis@pdx.edu
- Gwen Guderjohn, University of Portland, Tel. 503-943-7367, guderjoh@up.edu
-Katherine Morrow, Portland State University, Tel. 503-725-4026, morrowk@pdx.edu
1. Welcome

2. Introductions- Members introduced themselves and the schools they represent. 

3. Announcements-


A.  The NAFSA regional conference will be held in Corvallis, Oct. 25 – 28, Monday through Thursday.  Meals (breakfast, lunch, and evening appetizer) will be included in the registration.  http://www.region1.nafsa.org/

B. Session Proposals for the NAFSA Region 1 Conference: Early Bird Proposal for $50 registration discount are due June 15th, the final deadline for Session Proposals is July 2nd. 


C. Brief descriptions of the NAFSA Annual Conference daily sessions and their session handouts can be found online at: http://acsearch.nafsa.org/DaySessions.aspx? 


D. Department of State Briefings will be hosted at PCC Slyvania Campus, Tuesday, June 15th. For more information and to RSVP contact tracy.hai@pcc.edu: 

10:00-11:30am  Briefing for International Student Advisors 

1:00-2:30pm Briefing for Study Abroad Advisors


E. Study Oregon: Teter Kapan reported updates for Study Oregon. The Study Oregon eBrochure produced by I-Student Advisor is nearing completion and should be ready for use soon. The brochure will include individualized pages promoting Study Oregon institutions as well as additional general pages about study and life in Oregon.  For more information about joining Study Oregon, contact them via their webpage: http://www.studyoregon.com/index.php 


F. Teter Kapan, from Chemeketa, announced that Chemeketa will soon be announcing an open position in their office to replace Jennifer Falzerano who was just hired on as the Director of International Programs at Lane Community College. More details to come via the Chemeketa website, NORIE and NAFSA listervs.  

4. NORIE Announcements

A. NORIE members thank Josh Davis from PSU for his time and commitment to the 2009-2010 NORIE leadership. This Spring Josh concludes his Co-chairship with NORIE. Katherine Morrow from PSU who has been part of the leadership for the past year now officially begins a two-year term as Co-chair. Gwen Guderjohn from University of Portland will move into the second of her two-year term as NORIE Co-chair. 

B. NORIE Member Information Form reminder. Forms can be returned to Gwen Guderjohn at guderjoh@up.edu or fax: 503-943-7869.

C. NORIE Mentoring Sub-Committee has formed. The committee is made up of Katherine Morrow (PSU), Perri (PSU) and Megan Sorenco (Pacific University). More information on NORIE mentoring opportunities will be shared in the coming months. 

D. NORIE is seeking a host institution for the Fall 2010 meeting. If you are interested in hosting, please contact Gwen (guderjoh@up.edu) or Katherine (morrow@pdx.edu) for more information. 

5. NAFSA Annual Conference Highlights


A. Teter Kapan, from Chemeketa, shared highlights from a session she attending about the Changing Face of International Education. 


B. Recertification updates for schools issuing I-20s to F-1 students still remains vague. Teter Kapan reports that schools should continue to keep their programs of study updated in the I-17 and should maintain student files ready for auditing.


C. The 2011 Annual Conference will be hosted in Vancouver, BC. Dates will be May 29-June 3, 2011. Check back at the NAFSA website for more information (http://www.nafsa.org/annualconference/default.aspx?id=3199).  


D. Josh Davis, from PSU, reported that the new visa application for F-1 students was introduced and in addition to being much more involved in general, the application also requires students to have their SEVIS number on hand when completing the application.

6. Immigration is Fun! Session Board game presented by Jennifer Falzerano of Chemeketa Community College. 

The board game is used by Chemeketa during their international student orientation to help students become more familiar with the federal regulations and ways to maintain status as international students in the US. Jennifer demonstrated the game for meeting attendees and answered questions following the demo. Pictures of the game have been posted to the NORIE Facebook Page. 

7. Best Practices for Offices who use Facebook. Presented by Katherine Morrow. Handouts prepared by Sarah Kenney and Katherine Morrow from PSU. 


Katherine overviewed Facebook basics, best practices and concerns regarding using Facebook in the International Office. Meeting attendees shared experience and resources with the group. Katherine provided handouts to the group.

8. Retention Round Table Conversation. Led by Josh Davis from PSU.


Approximately eight members who attended the meeting are actively involved in Retention issues at their institutions. Attendee shared their experiences with retention challenges and institutional systems which are in place to help students succeed and thrive on their campuses. 

9. Professional Development Opportunities Abroad for International Educators. A brief overview of programs and resources available to professionals in International Education, shared by Katherine Morrow from PSU.  

10. Wrap-Up and Adjourn

Thank you to Jennifer, Teter and Sheila from Chemeketa for hosting this month’s NORIE meeting! 

Thank you as well to Josh Davis for his time and commitment to the 2009-2010 NORIE Leadership!

11. Walk-through tour of Chemeketa International Offices Teter Kapan and Sheila Mullooly lead members through the International Offices at Chemeketa Community College, sharing information about their organization and answering questions from attendees. 
NORIE is online at: http://www.region1.nafsa.org/NORIE/NORIE_index.htm
and on Facebook at: http://www.facebook.com/pages/NORIE-Northern-Oregon-International-Educators/137096677113
